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Inspector General Warns Public About New
Social Security Benefit Suspension Scam

The Inspector General of Social Security, Gail S. Ennis, is warning
the public about fraudulent letters threatening suspension of Social
Security benefits due to COVID-19 or coronavirus-related office clo-
sures. The Social Security Administration (SSA) will not suspend or
discontinue benefits because their offices are closed.

The Social Security Office of the Inspector General has received re-
ports that Social Security beneficiaries have received letters through
the U.S. Mail stating their payments will be suspended or discontin-
ued unless they call a phone number referenced in the letter. Scam-
mers may then mislead beneficiaries into providing personal infor-
mation or payment via retail gift cards, wire transfers, internet cur-
rency, or by mailing cash, to maintain regular benefit payments dur-
ing this period of COVID-19 office closures.

As of Tuesday, March 17, 2020, local SSA offices are closed to the
public due to COVID-19 concerns; however, Social Security employ-
ees continue to work. Social Security will not suspend or decrease
Socia! Security benefit payments or Supplemental Security Income
payments due to the current COVID19 pandemic. Any communica-
tion you receive that says SSA will do so is a scam, whether you re-
ceive it by letter, text, email, or phone call.
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If you receive a letter, text, call or email that you believe to be suspi-
cious, about an alleged problem with your Social Security number.
account, or payments, hang up or do not respond. We encourage
you to report Social Security scams using our dedicated online form,
at https://oig.ssa.gov. Please share this information with your friends
and family, to help spread awareness about Social Security scams.

For further information, contact a Benefits Counselor at the Area
Agency on Aging of the Permian Basin at (432) 563-1061 or 1-800-
491-4936.




